CANON CITY GEOLOGY CLUB

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

September 10, 2018

United Methodist Fellowship Hall Canon City, CO

The meeting was called to order by President Curtis Eulert.

Recognize New Members: Bill & Marilyn Moore, James Coltharp, Larry Slate, Noelle Romano, Shirley Miller, Megan & William Kalthoff, Ken & MacConnie, Nelson, Vicki & Bernie Topash, Nicholas & Sandra, Dalton Christiantelli, Brian & Mary Alicia Verdecchia, Peg Rooney, Roger & Kathryn Duncan, Kim Burnett.

Recognize guests: Becky, Paula.

Minutes of previous meeting: minutes of our membership meetings are posted on our website.

Treasurer's report:

Ann reported balances of \$3,386.41 in the checking account, \$2,872.11 in the savings account, \$1,834.54 in the New Hope checking account for a total in all accounts of \$8,093.06. The scholarship fund, which is part of the savings account, has a total year to date of \$1,151.84. Additional expense for the scholarship fund \$16 for scholarship certificate and holder. There is a total of 59 individual memberships and 72 family memberships for a total of 221 members.

Board of Directors Meeting Report:

Curtis announced Ray Garber's resignation. Jack Woolsey will be taking over the responsibilities of the silent auction with the help of Daniel Nichols. Curtis announced the passing of long-time CCGC member Dick Lackmond.

Frank Lovato helped the Florence Pioneer Museum sort and identify their collection of rocks and minerals. The museum donated about 100 specimens to the club for the silent auctions.

Program Committee:

September's speaker was Bill Myers.

October Steve Wolfe will make a presentation on the Canon City embayment. November will be a show and tell and specimen identification activity for all members.. December is the holiday potluck.

Field Trip Committee Report:

Cathey recapped the summer field trips.
All members will be required to sign a waiver for each field trip.
Up coming field trips and classes are:
September 21 & 22, 2018 - New Hope Amethyst Claim
October 19, 2018 - Penrose Calcite
November TBA - Wire wrapping

NHAC Report:

There were 2 work days in August. Corner posts were put up, trash and weeds were cleaned up.

Reminders for September field trip:

Only dig vertically, pick up trash, 5 pound limit per member, raw specimens from mine can not be sold.

Scholarship Committee:

The process will begin in spring.

90th Anniversary Celebration:

The celebration was enjoyed by members and guests.

Report from RMFMS Conference, July 20-22, Rapid City, SD:

Curtis, Ann, and Jennifer attended the RMFMS conference in July. CCGC received the award for the best website. The CCGC web site was 6th in the nation.

Rockhound Certificate:

Ann Eulert was awarded the first CCGC Rockhound Certificate.

Nominating Committee:

Elections for the following board positions will be in November: Vice President, Treasurer, 2 member at large seats.

Pebble Pups Report:

Phil will be starting Pebble Pups this month.

Winners of the questions for the evening were: Diana Biggs

Catt (Lackmond) Donald thanked the club for the check given to her and for attending her parents' celebration of life.

Announcements:

CCGC T-Shirts and Patches Available, Short Sleeve - \$16, Long Sleeve \$18, Patches \$3 each or 2 for \$5. Name Tags/Lanyards Available \$5. See Mary McCullough.

If you enjoy having refreshments at our meetings, please sign up to bring refreshments. Volunteer bringing snacks in September – Gerri Hass

Carol has the new Fremont County Rock and Fossil book for sale.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly McInis, Secretary